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The Annual Meeting of the Council Thursday 4th May 2017
Clerks Report 2016/17

The council has met 11 of the 12 months of the year, the parish council do not have meeting in August.
Notton Parish Council electorates 
	Electorate 2015
	2016
	2017
	Total
	Figures %

	750
	738
	758
	+20
	2.71



Parish Councillor’s meeting attendance.
	Cllr Taylor 
	Cllr Lumb
	Cllr Jaggar
	Cllr Eames 
	Cllr White

	11
	11
	10
	10
	9



The council’s business over the year has included:-
	2014/15
	Action 2015/16
	Action 2016/17

	Speeding throughout the Parish

	Meeting with Highways, regarding measures to alleviate speeding. Safe scheme to add a Police presence in the Parish and to carry out speeding checks in hotspot areas. Stickers have been purchased to add to the wheelie bins on the road side for motorist to consider their speed throughout the Parish
	The Parish Council has continued to commit to the Police Safe Scheme, to alleviate speeding in areas of concern. The PC has used the police initiative  SID to notify drivers of the speed they are travelling through the Parish.

	Fly tipping

	WMDC have installed CCTV on Keeper lane and signage. Other areas affected are Woolley Mill Lane, Smawell Car park (New bin and signage installed. District Councillors working hard with the Parish Council to stop this happening in the Parish.
	The Parish Council have worked hard with the District Cllrs to continue to report flytipping.CCTV surveillance has lead to prosecutions.

	Dog Fouling

	Inspections have took place at Hudson Ave Play area to establish evidence of dog fouling to possibility of obtaining fencing around the playarea.Evidence was not substantial enough to continue with the application. Other measures are been taken to help the situation, tidying of the area and signage to deter dog fouling in the area.  
	Funding has been obtained from WMDC with the support of the District Cllr and a fence has now been erected around the play area .Residents are happy with the results. Dog fouling signs have also been added in this area. The PC have purchased  these.

	Highways

	A letter was sent to Highways after the meeting with Jamie Turner. Response has been slow to requests by the Parish Council. With very little action taken by WMDC as Notton is not classed as an accident black spot in Wakefield. The VMS signage has now been installed on Bleakley Crossroads and we retained the two in the village.
	After accident at Bleakley crossroads a traffic survey was undertaken. This will lead to improvements at the junction.VMS signage has been added to the junction. 

	Planning applications

	 11 Validated applications
 1 application have been refused
.
	

	Grit bins

	Two grit bins have been purchased and installed at Hudson Ave and Bleakley terrace.
	The grit bins have been filled this year ready for use.

	Christmas Trees

	The Village Hall Committee has contributed to the Christmas tree again this year.
	The Village Hall Committee has contributed to the Christmas tree again this year.



District Councillors
The Parish Council has been supported by the District Councillors Cummings, Heptinstall and Manifield, who as always have worked hard to deal with concerns within the parish. The Parish Council would like to thank them for all the their hard work  
Safe scheme 
The safe scheme has been a great success in targeting areas of speeding within the Parish.
The activity has not been as consistent this year, there has been speed check and some police presence in the Parish and the Parish Council have committed to a budget of £1,200 for the next financial year. 
We will be continuing the Safe Scheme with the Police throughout 2017, with the focus on speeding in our three problem areas (Bleakley Lane, Grimpit Hill and the top of George Lane, entering the village from the A61). 

Matters on the Agenda 

 54  Queens 90th Birthday medal were presented to the children in the Parish
Think Jessica
New printer has been purchased for the Parish Council.
Defibrillator has been purchased for the outside of the Village Hall, with contributions from the village Hall Committee.
Pathway at George Lane.
No cycling signs added to footpaths.
Flooding at Bleakley 
Planning
No objections from the Parish Council were noted to applications 2016/17
11 Validated applications
 1 Application have been refused

Also approved where the modification of public footpath 13 Notton
An application for a new cricket pavilion has also been approved.
Finance
The precept was approved at £8,000 for the year.
The ends of year accounts have now been completed and are ready to go the internal auditor. The annual return will b published on the website when approved by the External Auditor.
Total Payments including staff costs-£10,541
Total income -£9,222
Allotments
All the tenants have paid their rents for the year; inspections will take place over the next couple of months, to ensure that the tenants are cultivating the land. Stones have been added to the top of the lane at the allotments to improve access for the top allotment holders.
Two people on the waiting list.
Grounds Maintenance 
The contract for the Parish’s grounds maintenance contractor T&D have continued their good work maintaining the Parish.
Website/social media
The website now has lots of information about the Parish Council and Parish documents. Photos have been added also.
Notice Boards
The notice board are located in front of the village hall, Old Royston and at Hudson Avenue.  These have the contact details of the Parish Council and any Parish information. A new notice board has been ordered for the Village.
Newsletter
The newsletter this year has had lots of Parish Council updates on ongoing matters and areas of concern for residents. A feedback form has also been added to get community engagement on Parish matters with various methods to communicate resident’s priorities. Unfortunately the response was disappointing. 
Litter Pick
More litter picks have taken place this year with the same success; the Parish Council have agreed to purchase equipment for the litter picks.Cllr Jaggar to monitor this.
Bulb Planting 
Bulbs were purchased by the Parish Council to be added on the road sides, this has been very successful and the Parish Council intend to continue next year to fill the areas.Thanks were noted to the residents that helped plant the bulbs.
Clerk 
The clerk has started her CiLCA qualification. 
Internal audit
The parish Council have worked hard to achieve all the actions highlighted in the internal auditor report 2015/16.This has included adopting policies required and updating the asset register.
Julia Talbot
Clerk to Notton Parish Council.
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